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Angelus Letter

30 September 2021

LETTER #139
St. Jerome
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Morris
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Justin OSB
ST. SEBASTIAN 500
So: I’ve lived in this area my whole life. I’ve always read the newspaper. I attended the University of Akron. How could I not know that the University of Akron has one of the finest Indy Race Car programs in the United States? That students produce a gas powered and an electric powered Indy car from scratch every year? And that in races, they regularly tromp every other school? Seriously, how could I not know that?

Well, now I do. One of our parishioners, Dr. Dan Deckler is part of the program at the University that does this amazing feat and he and the team will be bringing their cars to our parish school for our students to see on Friday, October 8th. If the weather is good, maybe they will race around the brick parking lot. Thank you for this awesome opportunity!

CONVOCATION
 
Every other year, the priests of the diocese get together for about a week to meet with the bishop for instruction, spiritual exercises and fraternity. Because of COVID, we are only meeting for one day, which will be this Tuesday, October 5th. Between morning Mass and confessions in the evening, there will not be a priest available at the parish.

BISHOP PILLA
REQUIESCE IN PACE
 
This past Tuesday, many priests and laity joined together at the Cathedral of St. John for the Funeral Mass of Bishop Anthony Pilla who passed away last weekend. He was ordained our bishop when I was in junior high school and was still bishop when I was ordained. He was interred in the crypt at the Cathedral immediately following the Mass. It was a fitting farewell for a bishop that served us so well and for such a long time. Please say a prayer for the repose of his soul.

LETTERS FROM THE FORGOTTEN CABINET
 
In 1929 there were many serious letters from the bishop urging the people of the Diocese of Cleveland to support the missions. There were people to go on a mission trip, but they and the projects they would need to build were in desperate need of funding. To aid with this the Society for the Propagation of the Faith was established, which still promotes the missions in our diocese today. Also at this time, there was an “awful catastrophe” on the islands of Puerto Rico, Haiti, the Virgin Islands and the State of Florida. Although the Red Cross was working diligently to meet the material needs created by the storm, the destruction of churches, convents, schools and charitable institutions of the Church were not in their realm of attention. In some places there were no ecclesial buildings left intact. There was an urgent call to help rebuild these devastated areas.

In other news, this year was declared a Jubilee Year. “A new day has dawned in this, the Golden Jubilee of Our Holy Father Pope Pius XI. The storm and the dark clouds of the past have disappeared and today the Papacy stands forth in the splendor and the glory of a new rising . . . The independence of the Holy See has been recognized by the very Government that confiscated the Papal States. The Catholicity of Italy has asserted itself in a clear and certain voice, and France, the eldest daughter of the Church, who for decades has fortune the Mother and vested upon her cruel persecution, is now returning to the Mother’s heart with every manifestation of fidelity and loyalty.” 

This year also marked the diocese dividing from five deaneries in 1923 to seven due to explosive growth in the diocese. Today there are thirteen districts. Finally, there was a letter warning priests about a Fr. Robert Hammer O.F.M. who had been soliciting money from priests throughout the diocese. Apparently, whatever he was doing was not quite legitimate and priests were warned to ignore his letters should they receive them. 

ST. SEBASTIAN FOUNDATION’S 50TH ANNIVERSARY
 
Our Foundation is celebrating its 50th anniversary! The Foundation was started in 1971 and has provided over $11.5 million dollars in support to our parish. How fortunate we are to have this organization, it’s wonderful board and employees and you, the many amazing donors. Congratulations! 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Marjorie DeLuca, Melane Francis, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Jerome, pray for us.

